
LIVONIA PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

April 8, 2019 
 
 
 

ITEM:  III. 
 
 
TOPIC: Approval to Change Attendance Area of 
 Kennedy and Randolph Elementary Schools 
  
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Move that the Board of Education of the Livonia Public Schools School District approve 
that the area west of Wayne Road and north of Central City Parkway, bordered by the 
Morgan Drain on the west and north, be designated for student attendance to Kennedy 
Elementary School; encompassing the residential developments of Colonial Village, 
Greenwood Villa, and Rivergate Drive Condominiums. 
 
 
RATIONALE:  
 
Due to population trends and housing developments impacting student enrollment at 
Randolph Elementary School and Kennedy Elementary School, this shift in the 
attendance area will assist in balancing pupil enrollment between the two schools and 
positively impact transportation times for the students affected.  The high level of 
support and care will continue for all students. 
 
 
RESOURCE PERSONNEL: 
 
Cindy Scott, Director of Elementary Programs and District Services  
 
 
EXHIBITS: 
 
None 
 
 
CS 


